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To Brigadier General Charles G. Dawes

May 23, 1938   Fort Lewis, Washington

Dear General:


I have learned nothing from the papers recently regarding the rate of your recovery.  Will you please have Mr. Blyth send me a note, to Vancouver Barracks, telling me how you are progressing?  I do not want to trouble Mrs. Dawes as I imagine she has been deluged with such inquiries.


I am hoping that this letter finds you in full force and vigor, and about ready for the same acute prediction regarding the trend of affairs, that you made so brilliantly in anticipation of the turning point in the first phase of the depression.


I have been ordered to Washington, to head the War Plans Division of the General Staff, sailing from San Francisco June 18th.  I came here for Division maneuvers a week ago, direct from Missoula, Montana where I had been inspecting part of my Brigade.  Mrs. Marshall was with me at Spokane and Missoula, and motored here with me via the Coulee Dam.  Then she went on to Vancouver.  We have our final maneuvers commencing tomorrow, and immediately thereafter—probably Thursday—I will return to Vancouver and get busy the final rites of breaking up a home.


We hate terribly to leave the Northwest, and I am particularly reluctant to go to a desk in Washington.  I am a much more promising citizen, I think, in this sort of work than at a desk.1

I have marveled at General Pershing’s remarkable recovery.  I spent a week with him at Tucson, and it did not seem vaguely possible then, and in such a short time, that he would be on his feet en route to New York.


With deep interest in your welfare,

Affectionately yours,








G. C. Marshall
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